
Fisk St. Wurruk 3850 

Phone (03) 5144 2975 

Mobile 0466 038 223 

Email  wurruk.ps@education.vic.gov.au 

Newsletter Term 1 - February 2024 

Children are supervised between the hours of 8:30am and 3:45pm within the school grounds. 

“Big enough for opportunity,  

small enough to care.” 

Word from the Principal 
Here we are at five weeks of school already. How time flies when you’re having fun! 

We started out with four classrooms welcoming Miss Hillbrich to the junior room. Sadly, this was short lived 

for our little Wurruk Primary School. We will miss Miss Hillbrich, but we are very fortunate we will see her at 

our cluster days. Miss Hilbrich has returned to Bundalaguah Primary School.  

The new classroom structure started this week. 

 
 

 

 

 

Note: Miss G and Miss D will continue to team teach in the Junior and Middle space, with the support of 

Crystal. Crystal will still be running LLI and Maths tutoring groups in “Crystal’s room” . 

We welcome Miss Collins back, as always jumping straight back in. She is a part of the Wurruk fabric and 

once attended the school as a student. Miss Collins will be with us each Monday running the STEM program, 

and Wednesdays focusing on Teacher professional development within the school.  

We also welcome Mrs Swarbrick to our team. Mrs Swarbrick is a highly experienced secondary teacher with 

extensive knowledge and understanding of teaching literacy. She will be running literacy focused tutoring 

groups each Thursday and Friday with our Senior students in the Wellbeing room. This will give each student 

in Year 5 and 6 the point of need and extension learning to support our students to be the best they can be. 

Training our teachers is imperative to support your children’s learning. This year in our AIP we have a focus 

on improving our whole school’s teacher and learning practices in Numeracy and Literacy and improving our 

transition to secondary school. 

Miss G is our Numeracy specialist and has attended several numeracy professional development days over 

last year and this year is focusing on developing our teachers’ skills. Miss G organised the professional 

development day last Friday for our school. The day was fabulous, and all teachers are now inspired to 

implement many of the skills and learning tools in their classroom.  

Class Teacher Support Space 

Juniors F & 1 Miss G Crystal New portable 

Middles 2, 3, & 4 Miss D Crystal New portable 

Seniors 5 & 6 Miss Leenders Belinda 
Miss Ponton 

Old classroom. 



Miss D is our literacy specialist. She has attend countless 

professional development days over the past two years and 

continues to share her learnings with staff. On the first 

Friday back all our staff attend a literacy professional 

development day which has inspired them all. Miss D is 

leading the way, running writing focused lessons in each of 

our rooms, sharing good practice with each of our teachers.  

Miss Leenders will be running our year six transition 

program this year with the cluster schools and Sale College. 

This will begin in second term.  

The Student, Parent, Teacher Conferences Day was a 

wonderful success. Thank you to all our families for making 

the effort to come in or talk to us or on the phone to help 

support your Childs learning for the term. Also, a huge thank 

you to Kim our KESO for her support on the day.     

 

What have our children been learning so far this year? 

Over the last five weeks we have participated in the below 

programs:  

 Swimming Program 

 Water Safey Day at Loch Sport 

 Questacon Science Circus 

 Wellington leadership day 

 Hockey roadshow 

 Cluster swimming sports. 

 Art Gallery opening. 

 STEAM enrichment program. 

 Art in the wild. 

Please see attached photos of our children’s learning inside and outside of our classrooms. 

 

Gayle Coleman  

 

 

2024 TERM 1 

February 

March 

Fri 1/3 Swimming Program 

Wed 6/3 Wellington Division Swimming 

Wed 6/3 Hot Cross bun orders due back 

Fri 8/3 Swimming Program 

Mon 11/3 Labour Day Public Holiday 

13-25  Naplan window 

Fri 15/3 Hot Cross bun pick up 3pm 

Wed 20/3 Yr 7 2025 Sale College Info night 

Fri 22/3 Swimming Program 

Thurs 28/3 Last day term 1 

TERM 2 

April 

Mon 15/4 First day term 2 

 

 





 

2024 Camps 
3/4 Camp Woorabinda Camp 5—7 June 2024 

 

5/6 Melbourne Doxa Camp 31 July—2 August 2024 

SALE COLLEGE 
SEAL Application 2024 Timeline for Year 7 in 2025 

 
• Wednesday 20th March – SEAL Parent Information Night from 5:30pm in the 

OLC at Guthridge after 2025 Information night 
 
• Friday 19th April – SEAL Application due to Sale College  
 
• Monday 13th May– SEAL Exam 9:00am – 11:30am at Guthridge Campus  
 
• Starting Tuesday 14th May – Interview process for applicants and parents 

(maximum of 3 weeks).  
 
• Offers will be posted to successful applicants After the Monarchs Birthday Pub-

lic Holiday.  



Promoting Safety Around Our School 
 

As we continue to prioritise the safety and well-being of our students, staff, and community, it is imperative 
that we address certain concerns regarding traffic and pedestrian safety around our school premises. 

 

1. Speeding is Not Acceptable Near a Schools: Speeding vehicles pose a significant threat to the 
safety of our students and pedestrians. We urge all drivers to adhere to the posted speed limits, especially 
in school zones. Excessive speed reduces reaction time and increases the likelihood of accidents, 
particularly in areas where children are present. Please be mindful of your speed and drive cautiously, 
especially during peak drop-off and pick-up times. 

 

2. Correct Use of School Crossings at All Times: Our designated school crossings are in place to 
provide a safe passage for students and pedestrians. It is crucial for everyone to use these crossings 
correctly and responsibly. Students should be instructed to cross only at designated areas and to wait for 
the crossing guard’s signal before proceeding. Drivers must also be vigilant and yield to pedestrians at all 
marked crossings. 

 

3. Crossing the Street Safely: Teaching children proper pedestrian safety is essential for their well-
being. Parents and or guardians, please take the time to educate your children on safe pedestrian 
practices, including looking both ways before crossing the street, using crosswalks whenever possible, 
and making eye contact with drivers before stepping onto the road. Additionally, encourage older students 
to serve as role models by following these safety guidelines themselves. 

 

By working together as a community and prioritising safety, we can create a secure environment for 
everyone.  

Let us all remain vigilant and committed to ensuring the well-being of our students both in and around the 
school premises.          











Staff Art 

At the end of last year all staff had an opportunity to get together 
and celebrate the end of the school year by painting a frog.  

Aren’t they just beautiful frogs. 


















